From: Jerry Fagundes

To: Gary Willey; secretary@resources.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov;
John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org; jim@oceanodunes.org

Subject: Proposed Draft Stipuated Abatement Order and Petition Number 17-01

Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 9:51:45 PM

This letter is in regards to information from past meetings and reports that shows that many studies have
done that have shown that the dust problems that are in the area of concern by San Luis County Air
Pollution Control District are in deed not caused solely by, if at all by off roaders in the Dunes. We are led
to believe that all the people on this controlling board are Honest and Trustworthy to provide everyone
with the best Scientific studies and Truth in reporting the facts when making up the rules for all to obey.
But from what | have read many facts have been left out to make it an one sided decision to close down
as much of the Dunes as possible!

| have been going to the "Pismo/ Oceano Dunes since early in the 1970"s. Before they forced all of us
into a limited amount of Dunes to use as our recreation area. When you put 20 Ibs. of potatoes into a 5 Ib.
bag it doesn't work! The rules just make it harder to keep it safe and it is something that needs to be
addressed! More acres should be opened up to spread the area of riding to all people that use the Dunes.
There are many acres in the closed section of 13,000 plus acres that are suitable to dune use without
damaging plants or wildlife. We need a equal share in these decisions as users just like those of
environmental groups!

Please use common sense in your decisions, as we will be watching and keeping you accountable.
Regards,
Gerald Fagundes

Hanford, CA
Member of The Sandpiper Buggy Club of Fresno
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